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09 March 2021

Coast Guard employees are required to update their work contact information in milConnect, as part of
the ongoing transition from the Commercial Virtual Remote (CVR) version of Microsoft Teams to Coast
Guard Teams and in order to meet the requirements set forth by US CYBER COMMAND in Task Order
14-0025.

What Changed? The method to update personal information found within the Global Address List
(GAL) in Microsoft Outlook, commonly referred to as “global,” will move from the Coast Guard’s
Enterprise Directory Management System (EDMS) to the Defense Manpower Data Center’s milConnect
portal.

When Will this Take Place? Most Coast Guard members will have 30 days from the release of the
ALCOAST to comply. Reservists and deployed members are allotted additional time for compliance.

Who is impacted? All Coast Guard employees including but not limited to military (Active and
Reserve), civilian personnel, members of the US Public Health Service (USPHS) detailed to the Coast
Guard, affiliated volunteers (including Auxiliarists) who are issued a Logical Access Card (LAC), and
all contractors who are issued a Common Access Card (CAC).

Questions? For further questions please reach out to the Project Manager at C5ISC, LT Stephen
Macomber at Stephen.Macomber@uscg.mil.
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